Three Selectmen and secretary present.

Pres. of Wildlife Federation Asso., Bob Carlson, came in requesting to check the attendance log of the Police Dept. showing the shift and hours worked by each police officer during the "Hunting and Fishing Days" held at the Hillsborough County 4-H grounds. Chief Ballou was telephoned and consented to supply the information and brought down the log and a copy was extended to Mr. Carlson. He seemed satisfied and paid the bill which the Association owed the Police Dept. for services during the above named days, in the amount of \$1,420.

Dr. Brooks came in for various matters. First, he asked if the Selectmen meet could with the Library Trustees and the Finance Committee on Feb. 1 at 7:30pm The Selectmen advised that this was also Caucas Night, but could possibly meet later in the evening.

The second matter Dr. Brooks mentioned was that he had sent a sample of the town hall water and the report came back as O. K.

Next he wished to confer on the River Road Spring matter. He was upset that the spring had been re-opened without his knowledge, as he had received reports from the State that the water was contaminated. He advised that the Town will be liable should anyone become ill from the use of this water supply, as this is claratified as a non-community water supply. He advised that if the Selectmen persist in keeping the spring open, a sign should be posted declaring the water contaminated and its use would be under a person's own risk. Dr. Brooks stated there is an RSA 128-3 requiring the Health Dept. of the town must have a secretary & Executive Officer, to which he was appointed, and feels the Selectmen went over his head in this matter. Sel. Olson apologized in that he did not realize he had gone over the doctor's head, but had dug and searched for another outlet, had the water tested, and received a positive reply. This was done in conjunction with Roland Sallada

and Dudley Dean from the State Dept.

Edward Gallagher came in for information on the disposal of the Calvin

Tobinson property which is now owned by the Town. He was told that, at

someone's request, the Selectmen would check with the Conservation Commission
and, if they approve of the sale, the property will be sold at public auction.

The Selectmen discussed the appointment of Richard Hechtl to the

Planning Board. Mr. Hechtl telephoned to say that, because of previous

commitments, he would not be available until May. The Selectmen will decide

whether to wait or not as the Planning Board is badly in need of a full

regular Board and also alternates.

Post Office. He advised the Selectmen of his re-application to the Board of Adjustment and a second Hearing will be scheduled. No date has been set as yet. Mr. Grosso hoped there could be more dialogue at the Hearing between the Selectmen and himself. Sel. Olson said he feels any amount of dialogue is unnecessary because the Board goes strictly by the Ordinance and facts. Mr. Grosso then asked if the Planning Board shouldn't be more involved at which time he sited Art. #16 in the 1980 Town Report where a site plan review was adopted. Sel. Olson said that the Planning Board had not yet composed its ordinance regulations, therefore he sees no reason for the Planning Board to become involved in the Post Office matter. Mr. Grosso asked that, if his plan is accepted at his second Hearing, what would be his next step. Sel. Olson said he would come to the Selectmen for a Building Permit.

Building Permit approved for Frank Sandford Gravel Renewal Permit to Everett Tingley

Fire Chief James Dodge came in with bills. A convention ensued regarding joining the Souhegan Valley Mutual Aid Dispatch Center.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm